
Happy New Year. 

I want to take this time to highlight a new things happening at the GNFAC, both with personnel and on 

our website. 

New Forecaster 

Ian Hoyer recently joined our team as a part-time forecaster. He has years of forecasting experience in 

Colorado and a Master’s degree from MSU. He also interned with us during the winter of 2013-14. Read 

his bio here or watch a 3-minute interview we filmed yesterday.  

Avalanche Activity Page 

When we get reports of avalanche activity we list it on our new Avalanche Activity list. It is an efficient 

way to find details about recent avalanche activity and other signs of instability. 

 

Weather and Avalanche Log page 

I find the Weather and Avalanche Log to be one of the more useful pages on our website. It lists all the 

important information in one table: snowfall amounts and location, and all avalanche activity with links 

to details. I look at it every morning when I am not forecasting to get a quick look at what’s been 

https://www.mtavalanche.com/gnfac/staff
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yBnxO5ga7vE&list=PLXu5151nmAvRNl9kuY3DxfWN1qiU7IeX9&index=3&t=0s
https://www.mtavalanche.com/avalanche-activity
https://www.mtavalanche.com/weather/wx-avalanche-log


happening. 

 

Regional Conditions pages 

Last season we introduced Regional Conditions pages to our forecast. The links are located at the top of 

the daily forecast as well within the forecast headers.  These pages are a one-stop-shop for all things 

related to a particular mountain range. Weather, danger rating, danger trend, bottom line, avalanche 

activity, pictures, videos, snowpits, webcam links and a weather forecast are on each page. This season 

we added the Centennial Range on the Idaho and Montana border in response to the two avalanche 

fatalities last winter.  These mountains have many similarities to the Lionhead area and this page allows 

us to share information with skiers and riders.  

 

https://www.mtavalanche.com/forecast/bridgers
https://www.mtavalanche.com/forecast
https://www.mtavalanche.com/forecast/centennials


SnowPilot 

Snowpilot is a graphing and database program for snowpits. We created this in 2003 and it now has a 

few thousand users from all over the world. Our Snowpit Profiles page has all our pits, plus a Google 

map that is populated with the last 30 days of pits. If you are interested in creating pits using this free 

program, check it out at www.snowpilot.org.  

 

YouTube 

Almost every time we go into the field we post a video on YouTube and social media. Buy watching 

these 60-90 second videos a person will have a much deeper understanding of the snowpack. Check out 

this season’s Playlist to see the sugary facets, avalanches, wind drifts and other problems we are 

concerned about.  

It’s snowing, we’ve had avalanches, and the season is still young. Given the weak snow structure I 

anticipate we’ll have many more slides before the end of the month, hopefully without any serious 

accidents. Enjoy yourself, carry rescue gear, go with a partner and take an avalanche class.  

All the best, 

Doug Chabot 
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